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Besides our activities on the streets we have also maintained a programme
of education within WPY with such 1ssues as '"the nature of oppression'
and "trade unions" being discussed.

We have also established a Young Womens Group in both Dublin and Belfast
and we hope to expand this to areas such as Derry.

It 1s hoped that these Young Womens Groups will elect a national body,
the Chairperson of which will attend future National Youth Executive
meetings so that we can work closely together.

Workers Party Youth maintained its links with a number of international
groups this year through exchanging delegations and through meetings.

A WPY delegation attended the Independent Labour Publications (ILP)
conference in Scarborough in the early part of last year and this
visit was subsequently returned when a delegation of three members
of the ILP visited us 1in August.

Two members of WPY (Orla 0' Connor and Stephen Hayden) met two representatives
of the FMLN from E1 Salvador during the year also to discuss possible

ways 1n which WPY could help their organisation in their struggle

to overthrow the present oppressive regime there.

It was agreed that the best way in which we could help was to raise

money to help 1in the running of their mobile radio transmitters.

We hope to achieve this task 1in the coming year.

Workers Party Youth also recieved a delegation from Komsommol during
the year and sent a delegation of three to Moscow just prior to christmas.

The Executive of WPY also met with a representative of the World Federat-
1on of Democratic Youth to discuss the possibility of our joining
this organisation. No decision has as yet been reached regarding this.

Last year as always we ran a very successful Junior Summer Camp.
Forty four youngsters and six leaders went on the week long camp 1n
Kilnacrott House, Co. Cavan.

Unfortunately 1t was not possible to organise a senior summer camp
during the summer although we later ran an education weekend which
proved successful.

The student area i1s an area which has for some time been somewhat
neglected as a result of the poor resources at our disposal.

Some resources have however been given towards the development of
a student structure and this 1s progressing well.

Our students groups, particularly in Trinity College Dublin and in
Maynooth College, have been very active on a number of 1issues.

As with all other sections of the Party we have had serious difficulties
regarding filnances.

Much of our planning last year was based on a budget which we had

been promised. This year we are again seeking a budget but we are

also making a concerted effort to raise our own money also for such
thing s as the local elections etc.



We have managed to run a number of fund-raising activities 1in both
Dublin and one in Belfast.

Our problem, in Dublin at least, 1is that no party members whatsoever
supported these efforts.

The Workers Party Youth Annual Conference was again held in Trinity
College Dublin, this year over the weekend of the 2nd and 3rd of Feb-
ruary.

As with other years the conference was broken into two sections.

The Saturday of the conference delt with policy whilst the Sunday
delt with organisational aspects of WPY.

Overall the conference was successful and ran smoothly with the exception
of a minor and unfortunate episode on the Sunday afternoon which arose
due to misunderstandings regarding proposed organisational changes.

It 1s the feeling of the National Youth Executive that the Youth Move-
ment 1s a great deal stronger this year than last and this fact is
evidenced by the amount of activity within WPY since February.

The newly elected Youth Executive and the positions held by each officer
1s as foullows:

Paul Moloney - International Officer, Mark Murphy - Vice-Chair and
Juniors Officer, Niall Behan - Womens Officer, Roby McKnight - Education
Officer, Ian Boersma - Cultural Officer, Paul Kerwick - Finance Officer.
Stephen Hayden was also ratified by WPY as National Youth Organiser.

The two Co-opted members of the Youth Executive are:
Morgan Nolan - Chairperson, Richie Keane - Press Officer.

The Chairpersons of each regional group are also attending Executive
meetings as are the Chairpersons of each Young Womens Group.

Fiachra 0' Ceilleachoir 1is the Student representative on the Executive.
Stephen Lewis is the Civil Rights/Gay and Lesbian rights Officer.

The fact that no female member was elected to the Executive at the
conference was noted by the new Executive and consequently the Young
Womens Groups were established to overcome this problem of lack of
participation.

One final point which should be made regarding the Annual Youth Conference
is the the organisational changes agreed by the youth delegates have

as yet not been ratified by the Party Ard Fheis.

This we hope will be done in the not too distant future.

So Comrades, overall Workers Party Youth is quite strong both in terms
of morale and organisation and we believe that over the coming year,
with-a little support from you, we can make significant advances.
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